
 
December 14, 2023 
 
Mike Constantino 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor 
Springfield, IL 62671 
  
RE:  Establish 27-Bed Acute Mental Illness Service operational December 12, 2023  
Advocate South Suburban Hospital Project # 22-028 
 
Dear Mr. Constantino, 
 
This letter is to provide notification to the Illinois Department of Public Health, Division of Health Systems 
Development, Program Review Section and the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board that 
effective December 12, 2023, the Acute Mental Illness category of service at Advocate South Suburban 
Hospital approved in CON Project 22-2028 has become operational. All 27 AMI beds will be operational by 
December 19, 2023.  

The CON authorized bed complement for Advocate South Suburban Hospital will include: 
197 Medical Surgical Beds, 20 ICU beds, and 27 AMI beds.  The hospital’s current authorized beds 
will be 244 total beds.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at moody.chisholm@aah.org or Myndee Balkan at 
myndee.balkan@aah.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Moody L. Chisholm 
President, South Chicagoland Area 
  
cc: Dennis Schmitt, Division Chief, Division of Life Safety and Construction, IDPH 
      Karen Senger, Division Chief, Division of Health Care Facilities and Programs, IDPH 
      Stephanie Glenn, Assistance Division Chief, Division of Health Care Facilities and Programs 
      John Kniery, Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
      George Roate, Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
      Michelle Blakely, Advocate Health 
      Sharon Otten, Advocate Health  
      Rolla Sweis, Advocate Health 
      Myndee Balkan, Advocate Health 
      James Kokaska, Advocate Health 
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